Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

May 2, 2017
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Sidney Green, Joshua Lamel, Bernard Rod, Daniel Caplan, Barry Klein, Corinne Yourman, Ron Jennings
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the April meeting were approved.
Old Business
Staff noted that Joshua Lamel has not completed the required Open Meetings Act Training, but has committed to doing so.  Sidney Green discussed the ideas proposed at the last meeting.  Dan Caplan will email Eric Friedman and Tracy Rezvani about a possible town hall meeting.  Mr. Lamel would like to talk to the Advisory Committee for the Bethesda area to see if they are doing anything about the issues that were raised.  Staff will contact the County Executive’s Office to try to get a contact for this Committee.  Mr. Green suggested following up with the community liaisons with whom the Committee met.  Corinne Yourman recommended talking to Ms. Rezvani first, as she may have been in contact with some of these groups herself.  Ms. Yourman also suggested reaching out to Ms. Rezvani about the Committee posting consumer protection related information on their community listserves.  Ron Jennings asked for follow up on whether OCP’s link was available on the Cashback website.
New Business

Issues regarding WSSC and HomeServe were discussed.
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of April.  Home Improvement cases topped the list of those received, followed by Towing and Automotive.  OCP participated in a Senior Forum and Resource Fair with Councilmember Sidney Katz on April 7.  Two of OCP’s Spanish speaking investigators were featured on a Spanish language radio show on April 21.  Some Councilmembers want to add two new positions to OCP to provide tenant advocacy services.  OCP just advertised for a new investigator to replace one who recently retired.  Interviews for new Advisory Committee members have been completed, and the memo was submitted to the County Executive’s Office.
The meeting adjourned at 9:10 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 6, 2017, at 8:30 a.m., at 100 Maryland Avenue, Room 255.
